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ASSEMBLY 
GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS 
April 11, 1977 
8:00am 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 

MEMBERS EXCUSED: 

GUESTS PRESENT: 

ASSEMBLY BILL 154 

Chairman Murphy 
Mr. May 
Mr. Craddock 
Mr. Jeffrey 
Mr. Mann 
Mr. Robinson 
Mrs. Westall {later} 
Mr. Jacobsen 

Mr. Moody 

See attached list 

The subcommittee of Mr. Jacobsen, Mr. May and Mr. Moody recommended 
the following amendments. Retain section 6, add to section 2 sub. 7 
"in unoccupied areas", add to section 8, line 18 "with special session 
of the legislature~. 

Assemblyman May commented that after reading the bill through it was 
not as severe as it was without the amendments. 

Assemblyman Mann commented that the bill still scared him because it 
gives absolute dictatorial powers to the Governor. 

Assemblyman Robinson commented that section 3 does not prohibit 
citizens from taking civil actions for redress. 

ASSEMBLY BILL 614 and 615 

Assemblyman May told the committee that both bills would interlock 
with a consolidation bill. 

Mr. George Ogilvie, County Administrator, reminded the committee that 
the bills only affected counties over the population of 200,000. It 
deals with a massive annexation and problems such as disruption of 
and distribution of revenue, reduction of county employees. The 

I 

bills are mutually exclusive and the committee couldn't pass both of 
them. His personal choice is A.B. 615. He suggested the following 
amendments to A.B. 615: line 6 p.l NRS 268.582 and on page 3 line 24 
insert whenever, also make the bills effective upon passage and approval. 

SENATE BILL 116 

Charles L. Wolff, Jr., Warden of the Prison, told the committee that 
this bill brings prior legislation together to form a Department of 
Prisons. 
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Mr. Pat Mullin, Attorney General's office, told the committee that 
there is no fiscal impact in the bill that the Senate had amended 
the fiscal impact parts out of the bill. The bill makes basic 
terminology changes, such as changing the "Warden" to a "Director". 
It also makes some minor accounting procedure changes. 

Assemblyman Mann commented that he had some problems with the bill 
and that the language needed tightening up. 

Mrs. Westall arrived at this point. 

Chairman Murphy appointed Mr. Mann as a subcommittee of one to confer 
with the chairman of the Judiciary committee to see if he would like 
it refered to his committee as they had dealt with the prison system 
many times this session. 

SENATE BILL 360 

There was no testimony on the bill. The committee discussed its 
merits among themselves. 

COMMITTEE ACTION 

SENATE BILL 360 - Mr. Craddock moved to DO PASS, seconded by Mr. 
Jacobsen, passed unanimously. Mr. Moody was not present for the vote. 

ASSEMBLY BILL 443- Mr. Robinson moved to AMEND AND DO PASS, seconded 
by Mr. Jacobsen, motion passed. Mrs. Westall abstained and Mr. Moody 
was not present. 

SENATE BILL 116- Mr. Mann, after conferring with Mr. Barengo, 
chairman of the Judiciary committee, moved to refer the bill to 
the Judiciary committee, seconded by Mr. May, motion passed. 

There being no further business, the committee was adjourned at 9:40. 

Respectfully submitted, ; 

~ DUr2-J,,,_,-,-/
1 

Kim Morgan, Committee Secretary 
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